
Tumbleweed is committed to providing an engaging enriching environment that will promote
academic and social excellence for all students.

Site Council Agenda

September 7, 2022 from 3:30-4:30 pm

Purpose: The Tumbleweed site council is a group of teachers, parents, and classified employees that work with
the principal to develop, review and evaluate school improvement programs and school budgets.

3:30 Call to Order….Kimberly Gessner

3:31  Roll Call….Rula Prock

3:32 Reading and Approval of Minutes from August. (see below)….Rula Prock

3:35 Public Participation….Brian Camilli - Fall Sports

3:40 Old Business

Staffing for 2022-2023

Read to Succeed - August Incentive

Speed Cushion Placement - signatures & process needed - last stages - signatures @ end of this
meeting

Kona Ice Monthly @ lunch recess

4:00  New Business

Discipline & Attendance, Quarterly Incentive - GLOW PARTY

ASA

Game On! & Kiwanis Fundraisers



PTO Updates

Tumbleweed Site Council

Meeting Minutes

Aug. 17, 2022
Call to order

The regular meeting of the Tumbleweed Site Council began at 3:33 pm on Aug. 17, 2022.

1. Roll Call

The following members were present: Kim Gessner, Rula Prock, Brian Camilli, Anne Barsness,
Richard Morris, Holly Gushwa, and Erika Seeley. Members present spent a moment
introducing themselves.

2. Minutes

We discussed and approved the minutes from our last meeting.

3. Public Participation
Cross Country should be starting soon. A possible plan is for individual meets at each
school and a few larger meets to take place at ASU West. Michelle Ingersol will be
leading the coaching duties.
4. Old Business

· Tax credits have been spent on furniture for classrooms. Items such as
small desks, trapezoid tables, and student tables have been purchased.
· At this point, Tumbleweed is fully staffed. However, class sizes are large
and are being evaluated for an extra class in grades 2, 5, and 6. The district will
help with the staffing of those classes once the need is confirmed. We discussed
the teacher to student ratio currently in place for the WESD.
· Mrs. Gessner has obtained maps outlining the placement of the speed
cushions that are approved by the city. Our next steps are to get the signatures
needed by community members impacted by the placement of those speed
humps. We plan to go out and get signatures at our next Site Council meeting.

5. New Business
· “Read to Succeed”! TU Tigers are encouraged to be reading every day.
Classrooms have been offered incentives to get students reading because, “The
more minutes you spend reading, the better reader you become.” Classroom
doors have reading posters on them, and students place stickers on the posters
as they complete their daily reading assignments.  At the end of the month, those
classes who have met their goals will be rewarded with a popcorn party.  This
program helps to promote and build a love of reading among our students.
· Our school-wide discipline plan continues to show promise and student
referrals are still few in number. Students who have having trouble with behavior



are continuing to learn as staff and teachers continue to help promote responsible
and respectful behavior from students.  Our one school rule focuses on safety and
learning. “Tumbleweed is a place where everyone has the right to learn and be
safe in a kind and positive environment. By following our ROARS this can be
achieved.” Our focus is to be kind and be positive.
· Attendance and being at school on time is being heavily emphasized on
announcements and in classrooms to help students continue to have success in
their educational endeavors.
· Safety is a big priority.  We have started the school year with one fire drill
and one lock down drill during each of the first two weeks. Our Crisis Team is
being assembled and will meet soon.
· Kona Ice is coming to campus to begin a fundraising program. Students
may purchase a Kona Ice during their lunch recess.

6. ASA
Yvonne Encinas is our Site Coordinator this year for ASA. Rula Prock continues on as
Outreach Specialist Classes will be starting in September.
7. PTO
PTO plans to work towards their goal of providing more sports equipment and play
areas on campus.  The first PTO meeting will be held Monday, Aug. 22.

Meeting adjourned at 4:29 pm.


